Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,

My name is Thomas Broome. I am currently a student at the University of Massachusetts at Amherst. My main concentrations are Chemistry and Plant and Soil Science. 


I recently had the pleasure of attending a lecture given by professor Ostroumov on his pioneering work. Dr. Ostroumov’s achievements speak for themselves, so I will restrict my praise to the qualities of his lecture.

Dr. Ostroumov began by explaining how his colleagues and mentors had helped him mold his philosophy and approach to biogeochemistry. Knowing where the lecturer is coming from is helpful to a student unfamiliar with the guest lecturer and gives the student a much firmer footing for understanding the remainder of the talk. After sharing his background with us, Dr. Ostroumov continued by explaining why the traditional view of chemical hazard must be updated and expanded to consider the non-lethal effects of chemicals. He did this by expounding on the relevant research he had done on mollusks and their reactions to the introduction of synthetic surfactants. 


It is wonderful to have a guest lecturer that has as much experience as Dr. Ostroumov. Ordinarily, the guest lecturer speaks with great excitement and expertise about his own research, but fails to connect it with many overarching solutions. However, Dr. Ostroumov knows exactly where his research falls into the bigger picture and helpfully explains this to his listeners. 


Overall, Dr. Ostroumov’s lecture was one of the most intriguing I’ve been to, not just for the subject matter and the impressive accomplishments of the presenter, but also his well performed delivery.

Sincerely,

Thomas Broome

